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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

THURSDAY, March 2, 2017
4:00 P.M.
Present:  Mayor Scott Long, City Attorney Randi Zimmerman and Board Members Dee Byerly and Todd Titus.
Department Heads present: Police Chief, Matt Bruss; Parks Superintendent, Adam Hall; Waste Water, Bob Gray;  Fire Chief Barry Stroup; Scott Richardson; Building Commissioner, John Stephens, Clerk Treasurer Wendy Frazier
City Council Members:  Eric Schoening, Doug Adams
MINUTES
Todd Titus made a motion to approve the minutes.  Dee Byerly 2nd  the motion.  Motion Carried
CITY CLAIMS-SEWAGE CLAIMS
Dee Byerly made a motion to accept the claims.  Todd Titus  2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS
None
NEW BUSINESS
1.  Hearing Notice for Unsafe Building, Terry McCoy, 985 Pike St.
John Stephens, Building Commissioner, was sworn in by Mayor Long.   Mr. Stephens reported that he has been communicating with Mr. McCoy since August 23, 2016, regarding cleaning up the property.   Todd Titus questioned Mr. Stephens as to why this came up.  Mr. Stephens said he was responding to a complaint in the neighborhood.  Mr. Stephens reported that the property has been cleaned up but the building is unsafe.  The roof has collapsed, therefore pushing the side walls out.  

City Attorney Randi Zimmerman conducted a fact finding hearing that concluded the property is unsafe because of the following:

*Premise is vacant

*Has become dilapidated because it has not been maintained or repaired by owner

*The premise constitutes a fire hazard

*The premises contribute to blight causing decrease in property value

*The premises is in an impaired structural condition

*The premises are dangerous to the public health

*The premises is in violation of General Ordinance #2, 1986.

*The premises is not fit for human habitation or occupancy under the above mentioned ordinance.

*The premises constitute a nuisance.

It was decided that Mr. McCoy has until April 5, 2017 to remove any items he wants from the premises.  Mr. McCoy was told that it is his responsibility to demolish the structure.  Mr. McCoy said he did not have the means or finances to do this.  The Board told Mr. McCoy that the City would take care of the demolition but that he will be responsible for paying for the service.  Mr. McCoy stated he would deal with that when the time came.

Todd Titus made a motion regarding the Unsafe Building at 985 Pike St.  The motion is to demolish the structure at 985 Pike Street after April 5 2017. Mr. McCoy will have until April 5, 2017, to remove his personal property from the structure.  Dee Byerly 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
Mr. McCoy thanked the Board of Works for working with him and giving him time to get the items off the property.

2.  Accepting quotes for the disposal of surplus property (Dump Truck) from the Street Department.

There were four bids received:

2/27/17 8:15 a.m. Greg Music – Bid of $500

3/1/17 12:36 p.m. Dick Allen – Bid of $300
3/1/17 2:53 p.m.  AESKMR Equipment – Bid of $500

3/1/17  1:39 p.m.  D & J Greenhouse 

Due to their being a tie in the bid between Greg Music and AESKMR, Mayor Long made a motion for both of the  top bidders to rebid and submit their bid again in sealed envelopes in preparation for the March 16, Board of Works meeting.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
3.  Resolution no. 1.017 Amending Resolution No. 7, 2015.
There are a few minor changes to Resolution No. 7, 2015.

1.  Under Sewage Charges, Item #4, the following statement was added:

After two NSF’s or insufficient ACH withdrawals the customer will no longer be allowed to write a check or use ACH for payment of Waste and Storm payments.
2.  Under Sewage Charges, Item #6.  The following was added:

and Wastewater Office Manager
3.  Under Delinquent Accounts, Item #13 was added:

Due to the holidays and cold weather for the months of November and December non-pay of sewage shut-offs are determined by Indiana American Water Polices. 

Dee Byerly made a motion to accept the changes.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
OTHER BUSINESS

None
QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
Scott Richardson confirmed that Mr. Music and AESKMR Equipment were the only companies allowed to rebid on the dump truck.  Mayor Long confirmed that was correct.  Mayor Long said that City Attorney, Randi Zimmerman would research the process to make sure rebidding was correct.
REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS 
None
ADJOURN 
Todd Titus made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Dee Byerly 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
 NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works Meeting will be held on Thursday, March 16, 2017 at 4:00 p.m. 
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The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
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